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PARISH COUNCIL REPORT FOR 1973 

The Parish Council held 23 meetings during the year. We also had 9 
regional meetings with Lawrence, Lowell, Boston and Watertown. 

During the year the following were accomplished: 

1. The Armenian School was reopened with Charles Loosian as Su~erintendent. 

2. The Youth Group was reactiviated with Mr . & Mrs. James Quinn in charge 
of religious education. Mrs . Virginia Chobanian is in charge of the 
social functions, and athletic functions are led by Mr. Vasken Gostanian. 

3. The Annual Picnic was successfully chaired by Mr. Melvin Minassian and 
Anniversary Banquet by Mr . Charles Surabian . 

4. Stewardship program has been started to collect additional money for 
Diocesan expenses headed by Mr . Edward DerBogosian. 

5. The aluminum sidings around the outside of Church have been repaired. 
New linoleum has been laid in the kitchen and all the stained glass 
windows have been cleaned and n~mes have been repainted and placed 
on the window sills. 

6. Starting tomorrow, Jan uary 28 , 1974, a new rug will be laid in the 
Church aisles and the lower altar (chancel). 

7. Finally , a joint play, concert, ball and ecumenical services were 
held with the Lawrence, Lowell, Boston and Watertown Churches. 

Harry Kasparian, Chairman 
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